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February 4, 2010 
 
 
 
The Honorable Mike Weatherby 
Mayor, City of Fairview 
City Council Members 
1300 NE Village Street 
Fairview, OR  97024 
 
Re: Draft Transportation Capital Improvement Program extension 
 
Dear Mayor Weatherby and the Members of City Council, 
 
I received your request for an extension of the public comment period regarding the  
Draft Transportation Capital Improvement Plan and Program.   
 
On behalf of the County Commissioners, we agree to grant this extension to March 8, 2010.   
We look forward to hearing your testimony on that day. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ted Wheeler 
Multnomah County Chair 
 
TW/rrl 
 
cc: Board of County Commissioners 
 Deb Bogstad, County Board Clerk 
 Cecillia Johnson, Department of Community Services Director 
  


